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By email: forwardplanning@wirral.gov.uk


31 July 2019


Dear Forward Plan Team,

On behalf of CPRE Cheshire I have just completed the online form relating to the Wirral Public Open Space Survey.  
 
For over 90 years the Campaign to Protect Rural England (CPRE) has worked to promote and enhance rural places as new development is planned and the Recreation and Open Space Assessment as part of the preparation of the Wirral Local Plan is clearly an important evidence base.  

We view our countryside as of immense value to the economic, social and environmental well-being of Wirral.  We helped persuade Government of the need for National Parks, Areas of Outstanding Natural Beauty and of our Green Belt.  

Green Belt designation supports urban regeneration, protects the setting of heritage assets, restricts urban sprawl, prevents countryside encroachment and stops distinct places merging together.  The key point of Green Belt is its permanence, in keeping land open.  

We are supportive of the Green Belt having improved access, so more people can experience the benefit of spending time in it.  Of course inappropriate development in the Green Belt should be prohibited, and Green Belt release should be avoided at all cost.  Likewise, urban places require adequate green space provision to ensure for healthy ecosystems services  and we stress the need for reusing Wirral’s significant brownfield land resources as a priority for needed jobs, housing and green infrastructure.  A sound balance must be found.
 
We are concerned that the Borough is covered by the right planning policy protection via the Wirral Local Plan without delay, and we wish Knight Kavanagh and Page every success at identifying priorities for the Borough that enable its countryside to be protected.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]We wish you well with the progression of this important evidence base.  
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